FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

- The name of the insurer which covers your Art/History/Heritage/Museum collections
Blackwell Green
- a copy of the insurance policy which covers your Art/History/Heritage/Museum collections 
Policy schedules are commercially sensitive.  Under section 43(2), information is exempt if its disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOIA must be considered) would, or would be likely to, prejudice commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it). 

Third party interests may be jeopardised by the release of information that relates to the sensitive commercial information held about a business. Business rivals would benefit from knowing the methodology and respective business model of a company. This would provide rival companies with information that could potentially damage the commercial interests of a provider and disadvantage the Authority in negotiating future contracts/policies.

In addition, there is an expectation by suppliers/provider that the Council will not reveal their business model. Companies spend a great deal of time and money putting together bids, costings, and policies and supply them with an expectation of confidentiality. The information has the necessary quality of confidence to put the Council at risk of an actionable breach of confidence. Were the Council to make such a disclosure it could jeopardise not only the trust and confidence between Council and provider for this policy, but also for future contract negotiations. The information is therefore exempt from disclosure by virtue of section 41(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, Information Provided in Confidence.

- whether the cost or premium of your insurance policy has been reduced during the lockdown period due to museum and site closures
No.

- whether your policy has changed as a result of covid and/or lockdowns
No changes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
